
Sayyid Al-Hakeem calls to intensify preemptive strikes on ISIS after Colonel
Al-Jurany’s assassination

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, head of the National State Powers Alliance, called to intensify

preemptive strikes on ISIS after the incident of the assassination of Colonel Yasser Al-Jurany

the head of Al-Adhamiyah Passports Directorate.

His Eminence tweeted on Wednesday, 29 December 2021, “We were struck to hear the news of the

martyrdom of the head of Al-Adhamiyah Passports Directorate Colonel Yasir Al-Jurany after he

was kidnapped by ISIS gangs. We condemn this criminal act and emphasize that the escalation of

terrorist gangs’ activities recently requires intensified preemptive strikes on terrorist nests

before they go through with their dirty work.” praying to Allah Almighty to rest the fallen in

his vast mercy and to inspire his genuine family patience and solace.


